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September 30, 2019


The Honorable Rod Dembowski
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Dembowski:

This letter transmits a proposed motion which would acknowledge receipt by the King County Council of an equity impact analysis and community center feasibility study for Skyway-West Hill. As called for by Ordinance 18835, these reports are included as appendices to the Skyway-West Hill Community Service Area Subarea Plan. The Skyway-West Hill Community Service Area Subarea Plan and the equity impact analysis and community center feasibility study are included in the 2020 update to the 2016 King County Comprehensive Plan that is transmitted separately to the King County Council. 
	
Ordinance 18835 directed utilization of the Equity Impact Review tool developed by the King County Office of Equity and Social Justice to evaluate the impacts of service delivery in Skyway-West Hill. Because the Equity Impact Review tool was designed for evaluating impacts of proposed actions, rather than for evaluating services currently being delivered, Department of Local Services staff turned to the Determinants of Equity to inform the service delivery impact analysis called for by the proviso. 

The Determinants of Equity are the social, physical and economic conditions that all King County residents should have access to, as identified in King County Code 2.10.210. King County uses the Determinants of Equity framework to measure access to resources and opportunities in communities. The Skyway-West Hill equity impact analysis and community center feasibility study reports include analyses of how the programs and services offered in the Skyway-West Hill area are aligned with the Determinants of Equity and the needs of area residents, including evaluation and description of the positive and negative impacts as required by Ordinance 18835. The analyses were informed by community needs, concerns, and services desired by residents.

The equity impact analysis and community center feasibility study for Skyway-West Hill reports support the King County Strategic Plan Guiding Principle of Quality Local Government providing effective, efficient, local governance to unincorporated areas, as well as the Strategic Plan Goal of Efficient, Accountable Regional and Local Government. 

The estimated staff hours produce the reports called for by Ordinance 18835 and the proposed motion is estimated to be 321 hours at an estimated cost of $51,000. 

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Susan Oxholm, Director’s Office, Department of Local Services, at 206-477-3629.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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